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(c) Required letter of intent. Certain 
programs may require that the pro-
spective applicants submit a letter of 
intent for specific programs. This type 
of letter is evaluated by the program 
staff for suitability to the program and 
in regard to program priorities, needs, 
and scope. Invitations to submit a full 
application will be issued by the Pro-
gram Officer or his or her representa-
tive. For programs requiring a letter of 
intent, applications submitted without 
prior approval of the letter of intent by 
the program staff will be returned 
without review. Programs requiring a 
specific letter of intent will be speci-
fied in the RFA. 

§ 3430.14 Types of applications; types 
of award instruments. 

(a) Types of applications. The type of 
application acceptable may vary by 
funding opportunity. The RFA will 
stipulate the type of application that 
may be submitted to CSREES in re-
sponse to the funding opportunity. Ap-
plicants may submit the following 
types of applications as specified in the 
RFA. 

(1) New. An application that is being 
submitted to the program for the first 
time. 

(2) Resubmission. This is a project ap-
plication that has been submitted for 
consideration under the same program 
previously but has not been approved 
for an award under the program. For 
competitive programs, this type of ap-
plication is evaluated in competition 
with other pending applications in the 
area to which it is assigned. Resubmis-
sions are reviewed according to the 
same evaluation criteria as new appli-
cations. In addition, applicants must 
respond to the previous panel review 
summaries, unless waived by CSREES. 

(3) Renewal. An application request-
ing additional funding for a period sub-
sequent to that provided by a current 
award. For competitive programs, a re-
newal application competes with all 
other applications. Renewal applica-
tions must be developed as fully as 
though the applicant is applying for 
the first time. Renewal applicants also 
must have filed a progress report via 
Current Research Information System 
(CRIS), unless waived by CSREES. 

(4) Continuation. A noncompeting ap-
plication for an additional funding/ 
budget period within a previously ap-
proved project. 

(5) Revision. An application that pro-
poses a change in the Federal Govern-
ment’s financial obligations or contin-
gent liability from an existing obliga-
tion; or, any other change in the terms 
and conditions of the existing award. 

(6) Resubmitted renewal. This is a 
project application that has been sub-
mitted for consideration under the 
same program previously. This type of 
application has also been submitted for 
renewal under the same program but 
was not approved. For competitive pro-
grams, this type of application is eval-
uated in competition with other pend-
ing applications in the area to which it 
is assigned. Resubmitted renewal appli-
cations are reviewed according to the 
same evaluation criteria as new appli-
cations. Applicants must respond to 
the previous panel review summaries 
and file a progress report via CRIS, un-
less waived by CSREES. 

(b) Types of award instruments. The 
following is a list of corresponding cat-
egories of award instruments issued by 
CSREES. 

(1) Standard. This is an award instru-
ment by which CSREES agrees to sup-
port a specified level of effort for a pre-
determined project period without the 
announced intention of providing addi-
tional support at a future date. 

(2) Renewal. This is an award instru-
ment by which CSREES agrees to pro-
vide additional funding under a stand-
ard award as specified in paragraph 
(b)(1) of this section for a project pe-
riod beyond that approved in an origi-
nal or amended award, provided that 
the cumulative period does not exceed 
any statutory time limitation of the 
award. 

(3) Continuation. This is an award in-
strument by which CSREES agrees to 
support a specified level of effort for a 
predetermined period of time with a 
statement of intention to provide addi-
tional support at a future date, pro-
vided that performance has been satis-
factory, appropriations are available 
for this purpose, and continued support 
would be in the best interest of the 
Federal Government and the public. 
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(4) Supplemental. This is an award in-
strument by which CSREES agrees to 
provide small amounts of additional 
funding under a standard, renewal, or 
continuation award as specified in 
paragraphs (b)(1), (b)(2), and (b)(3) of 
this section and may involve a short- 
term (usually six months or less) ex-
tension of the project period beyond 
that approved in an original or amend-
ed award, but in no case may the cu-
mulative period of the project, includ-
ing short term extensions, exceed any 
statutory time limitation of the award. 

(c) Obligation of the Federal Govern-
ment. Neither the acceptance of any ap-
plication nor the award of any project 
shall commit or obligate the United 
States in any way to make any re-
newal, supplemental, continuation, or 
other award with respect to any ap-
proved application or portion of an ap-
proved application. 

§ 3430.15 Stakeholder input. 

Section 103(c)(2) of the Agricultural 
Research, Extension, and Education 
Reform Act of 1998 (AREERA) (7 U.S.C. 
7613(c)(2)) requires the Secretary to so-
licit and consider input on each pro-
gram RFA from persons who conduct 
agricultural research, education, and 
extension for use in formulating future 
RFAs for competitive programs. 
CSREES will provide instructions for 
submission of stakeholder input in the 
RFA. CSREES will consider any com-
ments received within the specified 
timeframe in the development of the 
future RFAs for the program. 

§ 3430.16 Eligibility requirements. 

(a) General. Program-specific eligi-
bility requirements appear in the sub-
part applicable to each program and in 
the RFAs. 

(b) Foreign entities—(1) Awards to insti-
tutions. Unless specifically allowed, for-
eign commercial and non-profit insti-
tutions are not considered eligible to 
apply for and receive CSREES awards. 

(2) Awards to individuals. Unless oth-
erwise specified, only United States 
citizens, non-citizen nationals of the 
United States, and lawful permanent 
residents of the United States are eligi-
ble to apply for and receive CSREES 
awards. 

(c) Responsibility determination. In ad-
dition to program-specific eligibility 
requirements, awards will be made 
only to responsible applicants. Specific 
management information relating to 
an applicant shall be submitted on a 
one-time basis, with updates on an as- 
needed basis, as part of the responsi-
bility determination prior to an award 
being made under a specific CSREES 
program, if such information has not 
been provided previously under this or 
another CSREES program. CSREES 
will provide copies of forms rec-
ommended for use in fulfilling these re-
quirements as part of the pre-award 
process. Although an applicant may be 
eligible based on its status as one of 
these entities, there are factors that 
may exclude an applicant from receiv-
ing Federal financial and nonfinancial 
assistance and benefits under a 
CSREES program (e.g., debarment or 
suspension of an individual involved or 
a determination that an applicant is 
not responsible based on submitted or-
ganizational management informa-
tion). 

§ 3430.17 Content of an application. 

The RFA provides instructions on 
how to access a funding opportunity. 
The funding opportunity contains the 
application package, which includes 
the forms necessary for completion of 
an application in response to the RFA, 
as well as the application instructions. 
The application instructions document, 
‘‘CSREES Grants.gov Application 
Guide: A Guide for Preparation and 
Submission of CSREES Applications 
via Grants.gov,’’ is intended to assist 
applicants in the preparation and sub-
mission of applications to CSREES. It 
is also the primary document for use in 
the preparation of CSREES applica-
tions via Grants.gov. 

§ 3430.18 Submission of an application. 

(a) When to submit. The RFA will pro-
vide deadlines for the submission of 
letters of intent, if requested and re-
quired, and applications. CSREES may 
issue separate RFAs and/or establish 
separate deadlines for different types 
of applications, different award instru-
ments, or different topics or phases of 
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